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Dear Friends and Family                                 April 2025 

Just as many of your churches celebrated the joy of Easter, our church here in the Dominican Republic—

Iglesia Bautista Evangélica Ramón Santana—commemorated Resurrection Sunday with a powerful 

and moving presentation. Our youth and college-aged students performed a musical that portrayed the 

crucifixion and resurrection of our Savior. They did an 

outstanding job! The costumes were beautiful, and even 

some of our most soft-spoken students stepped out of their 

comfort zones to bring the story to life in an unforgettable 

way.  The church was packed, as we had the joy of hosting 

a special visit from the Iglesia Bautista in Filipina, a 

small congregation from San Pedro. They’ve been without 

a pastor for several years, and Pastor Mota has stepped in 

to minister to them every Sunday evening. It was a great 

time of worship, fellowship, and shared hope in the 

resurrection.  

At Las Palmas Christian School, the end of the school year is quickly approaching—only 30 school 

days to go! While we’re celebrating all that God has done this year, we’re also looking ahead to the 

2025–2026 school year, which begins on September 1st. We’re actively praying and searching for new 

staff members to join our mission. We currently need: 

• A 6th Grade Teacher 

• A Middle School Bible Teacher 

• An Elementary PE Teacher 

• Possibly a High School Science Teacher 

If you—or someone you know—would be interested in serving with us in the Dominican Republic, please 

reach out to Lynn at l.cunningham@laspalmas.edu.do for more information.  

On a personal note, many of you have been praying for Lynn, and we are so grateful. She recently had 

MOHs surgery in Georgia to remove a small skin cancer spot from her head. The doctor saw clear 

margins on the first attempt, and her healing has gone very well. Moving forward, she’ll need to return 

to the States twice a year for full body scans to monitor her skin, especially with daily sun exposure in the 

tropics. Thank you for continuing to lift up our health in your prayers. 
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We’re thankful for each of you—for your prayers, encouragement, and support as we serve here. May the 

hope of the resurrection continue to fill your hearts with peace and purpose. 


